
The General fund is Chelan County’s major operaƟng fund. 
It has a budget of $35 million and is comprised of adminis-
traƟve funcƟons, building and planning permits, Sheriff’s 
operaƟons, juvenile housing, criminal prosecuƟon, and the 
courts. The revenue and expenditure charts below display 
the 2015 General fund projected budget contrasted with 
actual expenditures and revenues. 

Revenues have been bolstered by strong sales tax revenue 
and building permit fees. The law enforcement contract 
category is offset by an increase in overƟme they billed to 
the Public UƟlity District. The interfund payments category 
will end up balancing out by the end of the year. 

Salaries and wages have been spent at a higher level than 
projecƟon due to unbudgeted contract work the Sheriff’s 
Office performed for the Public UƟlity Districts. These 
costs have be recovered from unbudgeted reimbursement 
billings. The remainder of the General Fund expenditures 
are progressing well under budget. 
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The General fund balance chart above shows the cyclical nature of 
Chelan County’s cash flow. April showed a larger increase than 
expected because property taxes and law enforcement contracts 
were recorded earlier than most years. These Ɵming issues correct-
ed themselves during May, and the actual fund balance is now ap-
proximately $1 million above the projected budget. The current 
difference in the fund balance projecƟon is expected to remain 
throughout the rest of the year.  



While the General fund is doing beƩer than ever, there are 
several funds that are currently borrowing cash to meet 
operaƟonal needs. 

The Noxious Weed fund paid off $9,000 of loans from the 
General fund in May aŌer the Noxious Weed assessment 
was received with the property taxes. 

The Natural Resources fund is currently borrowing 
$286,000 from the REET I fund to meet cash flow needs. Of 
this amount, $132,225 is related to 2014 projects and 
$153,775 is related to 2015 projects. Natural Resources is 
reimbursement driven and as of May 30, had $97,176 in 
booked receivables that will go toward paying down the 
2014 balance when received. 

The Regional JusƟce Center (RJC) is borrowing $992,000 
from the Criminal JusƟce Sales Tax and Distressed CounƟes 
Tax funds. The General fund increased its contribuƟon for 
Chelan County inmates during 2015. Contract rates will 
increase for all inmates housed in the coming years. These 
revenue increases should help alleviate the RJC’s debt. 

Budget:  May is 41.7% through the year. This can be used as a 
guideline for departments that have even expenditures through-
out the year. However, most departments do not receive their 
revenue evenly from month-to-month. The chart below can be 
used by the departments as a guide to track their monthly budget.  
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